Colorado Association of Conservation Districts
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
August 23, 2018, at 7:30 AM via Teleconference

 
 
Attendees:
Scott Jones, CACD President - Colorado River Watershed Director
Mike Cleary, CACD Vice President - Gunnison/Dolores River Watershed Director
Anthony Lobato, Director - Rio Grande River Watershed
Gary Thrash, Director - San Juan Basin Watershed /CO Representative Alternate to NACD
Jim Cecil, Director - Republican River Watershed Director
Charlie Carnahan, Director - Upper South Platte Watershed
George Fosha, Director - Upper Arkansas River Watershed Director
Nick Charchalis, Director - North Platte/White/Yampa River Watershed

Steve McEndree, Director – Lower Arkansas River Watershed
Nancy Berges, Director – Lower South Platte Watershed
Bob Warner, CO Representative to NACD
Brett Moore, CACD Lobbyist
Bobbi Ketels, CACD Executive Director
 
Guests:
Randy Randall, NRCS
Les Owen, CDA
Margaret Lenz, CSCB
 
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by President Scott Jones at 7:30 AM after establishing a quorum.  Scott asked for any agenda changes.  Director Anthony Lobato asked to be added to the agenda to give a brief update of Envirothon.  With no additional requests, the board moved on with the agenda.  
Prior Meeting Minutes:
President Scott Jones asked for a motion to approve the July 2018 minutes.  Director Gary Thrash had comments on two corrections.  The first correction on proposition 97 to state the requirement is 98K plus signatures to get on the ballot this year.  Director George Fosha commented on making a correction to read Initiative 153 calls for an increase to the state’s sales tax, increasing from the current 2.9% to 3.52%, an increase of 0.62%.  Gary asked for a correction under the NACD update to change the verbiage to comment letters instead of resolutions.  Scott asked for a motion to approve the minutes with the three corrections.  Director Jim Cecil made the motion to approve as corrected and Director Charlie Carnahan gave the second.  Without any further discussion, the motion to approve the CACD BOD’s July 2018 corrected Minutes was passed unanimously.  
NRCS Update:  Randy Randall:
Randy Randall sat in for Clint Evans to give the NRCS Report.  He stated that there were four updates to share.  From a budget standpoint they are in decent shape and rounding out the fiscal year that ends September 30th.  They have paid a number of the agreements forward into FY19 where they are legally allowable.  They have been getting a number of EQIP contracts in place, solidified and the last few payments within CSP.  On the FY18 side of the house they are in tremendous shape.  Over the next few weeks they will start prepping for FY19 in anticipation of where they go forward from here.  A little bit of good news is they thought they might get hit by this farm production on the agriculture side a little bit harder.  Currently they only have two folks that have been impacted, and they were folks that were already on other teams that were in line with the state.  More positive news is they currently sit at a staffing level of 183.  The ceiling on staffing is 208 for the state under the current guidelines that are in place.  Of those 208 staff, 8 are tied to the snow division. This leaves 200 available to utilize for farm bill activities and regular conservation activities.  
What NRCS is now allowed to do is to go ahead and advertise for 12 more positions which will get them to 195.  They are extremely excited about this and not waiting.  NRCS is in the process of vetting these requests and getting them loaded by Monday.  There is some discussion still on the Farm Bill and high hopes that there will be a Farm Bill in place by early in the beginning of the fiscal year so if you have not been watching continue to stay tuned.  We will all see how things shake out with the House and the Senate version still a ways apart.  It is in conference and trying to work things out, so we will see what this means for NRCS going into FY19. 
NRCS is in the process and Clint Evans has mentioned before that they are trying to go through and look at the 208 staff they are going to be allowed to have, how do they go through and strategically work better together and more efficiently.  In alignment of what the administration is going through and asking for of the 8 to 10 employee to supervisor ratio NRCS has been really investigating closely and looking at some of these resource teams.  Randy thinks this was evidenced by a few of the job vacancy announcements that they had recently for the supervisory district conservationist positions that would manage a unit such as the Simila, CO Springs, Franktown work unit or resource team.  
As an example, you would have that singular supervisory DC for those three offices therefore being able to go through and allow you to say OK here is a Senior DC that is going to run this work unit, but within that how then do you go through and resource in another range con or soil con to round out that work unit.  NRCS is working to get this piece taken care of and line out their strategies going forward.  They had an all employee call this past Tuesday to share some thoughts and the hope is to get comments back from the field within the next week or so.  Randy is currently working with Clint to put together (for NRCS partners) and share some information as to what this strategy is and at least a guide path forward in regard to the long-term plans and how this strategy benefits the producers in Colorado.  Randy concluded his report and asked if anyone had any questions.  

CACD Director George Fosha wanted to know since one of the supervisory DC areas that NRCS is looking at is where he is at in the Simila field office if this is narrowing down and if NRCS is getting close to some decisions on whether they will go the route to have a supervisory DC covering the Simila and CO Springs offices.  Randy responded saying yes, this is the idea that is currently out there, and Randy will have to pull it up, but the resource team they were going through and looking at was at Franktown, Simila, and CO Springs.  Within this model there is a “backdrop” that goes through and is called the “Optimally Productive Office Model” that the administration has put out there to help suggest the number of staffs and locations where offices should fill, based on the matrix that helps determine things.  This resource team is what is being looked at and there is a vacancy announcement out on the street right now that does go through and put Simila and CO Springs together.  You have to leave Franktown off the list because according to the matrix, Franktown is one of those offices that is over the number of people that they are allocated so you could not list that office as where you would house a Senior District Conservationist.  
Executive Director Bobbi Ketels asked Randy to give an update on the status of approval for the amended agreement between CACD and NRCS in regard to sending out the announcement and application forms to the districts.  Randy said CACD is approved to move the solicitation forward.  Randy gave a brief update to the group on the phone saying Bobbi had sent some announcement proposals and forms for Randy’s office to go through and take a look at.  There were just a couple minor edits needed with verbiage, going through and amending it so that it did not reflect as a grant and that it correctly reflected as a 50/50 contribution agreement, ensuring that food could not be purchased and that it was clearly spelled out within these proposals under the CACD umbrella with the type of training and outreach workshops that fit within what we are looking to get out to the producers and ensuring that CACD is in the forefront, getting credit for these activities that are being provided back to the districts.  Randy will send a formal email shortly with the greenlight to move forward.  
Bobbi mentioned that she will be starting the ezFedGrants system training process the following week.  Randy said the biggest piece is how to go through and request the payments and knowing what pots of money to pull from is the biggest challenge.  Randy said further discussion could take place offline about the process.  Bobbi also stated that she noticed in the narrative of the new agreement there was an error in one area stating the speakership program was for the “fall” watershed meetings, while in another area of the narrative it correctly stated for any watershed meetings with speakers that fit within the scope of the agreement.  Randy said he did not see that as an issue and it was the intent in the original agreement for any watershed meeting to qualify that fit within the scope of the agreement.  He said he would go back and take a look at it.  
CDA Update – Les Owen:
Les Owen brought up discussion from our last call about the wilderness evaluation criteria that the GMUG Forest is going through.  He stated that they came out with their evaluation map that shows the areas and how they rated them; rating them high, medium or low in their wilderness criteria.  A quick run down of this is the GMUG Forest is roughly 3 million acres.  Currently there is 554 thousand acres that is congressionally designated wilderness.  So right now, there is 19% of that forest that has a wilderness designation on it.  In their criteria they came up with another 245 thousand acres that have high wilderness value and a million in the moderate category.  Where they go with this will be interesting to see.  One thing Les feels important to note is, although he does not have the exact acreages, but the larger share of those acres identified as moderate or high wilderness characteristics are already under the Colorado Roadless Rule designation, so they have this protective designation of Colorado Roadless Rule.  Les was not here when this was put into place, but it is his understanding that there was a large public outreach to folks to get public input into the different levels because there is upper tier and lower tier and general roadless areas and each of those allows different levels of mechanical access of existing or new roads for restoration projects and things like that.  If they decide through the forest planning process to manage these as wilderness, that takes all of those off the table.  It basically erases all the work that was done when the Colorado Roadless Rule was put into place. Something that needs to be brought up many times is that they are basically ignoring all the public input and the process that was done when the Roadless Rules was put into place.  
The evaluation of the different areas is open for comment until September 5th.  For the way it is set up, the best type of comment for you to submit is if you are familiar with a particular area.  They have them broken out by each area and give a description as to why they decided it was high in its wilderness characteristics.  It takes some local knowledge of the area to say whether or not perhaps you know of something in there, something that would represent a substantially noticeable footprint of man on the landscape.  Les will be running through some different data sets.  There is a data set called the “Wildland Fire Hazard Potential” that the forest service put together.  There are significant parts of these that are high wildland fire hazard potential areas.  The argument can be made that those areas should not be designated wilderness because there is a public health and safety need to do some restoration in these areas.  This comment is really more in the analysis stage which will be addressed more when they move into the actual writing of the forest plan.  They are still working on this part.  
On the forest restoration front, Les attended a meeting in Vail.  They are trying to get together a forest alliance, which is to coordinate and get various different entities together and get some action going on forest restoration.  Les said it was an interesting meeting and he said they are kind of modeling it after something that is going on in California that has been somewhat successful.  They are limiting the membership to five or six entities to start off with.  The Colorado Water Congress is where they are having this meeting and they are going to decide at their meeting this week if they are going to participate. Les expects they probably will.  In consideration now is Club 20, Colorado Water Congress, The Nature Conservancy, Forest Industry Association and one other.  There was quite a bit of talk from different people in that they wanted to speak about including the recreation industry.  There was further discussion about what type of recreation industry, such as recreational users, motorized recreation or non-motorized recreation.  It will be interesting to see where all this goes, what this group ends up turning into and hopefully see some action out of it.  It is a positive thing and there was a lot of agreement in the room from various different entities in the fact that there are a lot of acres that need restoration, working on it needs to start very soon, including finding funding and getting through the red tape on the forest service side and the BLM side as well.  
Les wanted to throw something out he is not very familiar with where the CDA Plants Division is looking at repealing a rule that has to do with the state partnering with the control of grasshoppers and range caterpillars.  Les asked if anyone was familiar with this program and curious if anyone had any thoughts on this.  It has been since 1985 since the state has participated in this program.  The Plant Industries Division is considering getting rid of this rule because it has been so long, it’s not useful and basically there is no money for the state to do this program.  Les will forward the email to Bobbi to share with folks.  

CACD Director Nick Charchalis remembers years ago there was a grasshopper, cricket and other insect issue that started in Dinosaur National Park.  It seemed as though it was going to be a bigger issue than it ended up being.  He remembers something about it, but since then no one has ever brought it up again.  Nick will check into it and get back to the board if he comes up with anything.  CACD Director Jim Cecil stated they did have some cost share funding and it may be clear back to 1985 where they had bad grasshoppers.  They were able to leverage some funds and have some pastures sprayed, but it has been a long time.  He will look into it also.  Les just saw this email yesterday, but they are wanting comments by the 27th, so there is a short turn around.  It has to do with pest control districts, and Les thinks there is only 4 of them established in the state.  This would do away with the rule, but all the statute is still there, so it wouldn’t do away with the program.  Perhaps this rule is just outdated or maybe the statute covers it well enough.  Les stated he just does not know enough about it to make an informed opinion.  
Les is headed to Gunnison with another group to work on the Big Horn Domestic Sheep issue for the Federal grazing permits and he knows the forest service is getting pressured to move forward with some in process analysis and decisions on a bunch of allotments specifically down in the San Juan National Forest.  Les is happy to know the forest service is slowing down and not pushing any decisions out until they can get some more information as this evolves.  CACD Director Nick Charchalis stated that he is thinking with the forest service permits they have been in a situation for quite a few years and with the sheep industry being fewer and fewer producers, but there are quite a few big producers and it’s kind of concentrated now.  Nick hears them talk and knows several of them personally.  They cut us back on numbers and cut us back on time and they are moving the sheep out of the way, so they are not leaving an area that smells bad for the recreational people.  The forest service has done a pretty good job at trying to defend that.  Nick feels the position the CACD board should take being pro agriculture, or one of the positions we should consider is to keep this process in tack.  He is sure people are fighting for this, but sure there are others fighting in a different direction.  Nick is throwing this out for suggestions because we need to write a position on this deal.  Right now, might be a good time to discuss some of the points we could put down, or we can do this later also.  Nick took notes as we were discussing the forest service issue and might contact some of the producers to see what kind of problems they have had.  Nick stated up above Yampa there were informational signs people wrote on saying get rid of the sheep in the National Forest.  The attitude is out there and getting stronger and it is time we need a little more push back.  Les told Nick to let him know what he could do to help.
CSCB Update:  Margaret Lenz:
Margaret Lenz gave the CSCB report for Cindy Lair.  The board will be meeting September 7th and 8th down in Ignacio.  They will be talking a lot about the Direct Assistance committee and the new proposals to redo the direct assistance applications.  The Matching Grants are currently being reviewed and all the scores will be in on Friday.  They will be putting that together and this will be discussed and ranked at the meeting in September.  Margaret did get the email that Nancy Kamenoff is no longer with CSCB.  She has taken a position that will be less travel for her.  She will be missed, and Cindy will be working on replacing her position.  Bobbi asked if everyone who assisted with the matching grants review would be included on a call scheduled for August 31st.  Margaret said she was not sure and she needed to check with Glenn herself.  She said since each reviewer is reviewing all applications they may not need to have the call, but she imagined once Glenn had all the information in they should have a better idea.  Margaret said this is her first year and she is learning the process also.   
Legislative Update – Brett Moore:
Brett Moore reported on a couple different projects we have been working on.  He has continued to work with CACD Director George Fosha on the Ditch Resolution that was passed by membership last year regarding the process for which a ditch company can reline or pipe a ditch.  We want to advance this piece of potential legislation in front of the Interim Water Committee.  This particular ditch that the resolution came out of is in Representative Jim Wilson’s and Senator Larry Crowder’s districts, so we are making plans to talk and present it to them.  We would like to get it in front of the Interim Water Committee at the September meeting.  We have received the green light from the staff of that committee to have that conversation at that point.  Brett has also run the legislation by the Lower Ark and George has run it by some engineers in that area, so they have done some groundwork on getting the word out there that we want to have this discussion and excited to continue to push this forward.  
On the legislative call this earlier this morning Brett offered his services through his firm who does some social media work with twitter and Facebook page for other clients.  Brett has a person who does this on a retainer, so Brett offered, and it was accepted by the legislative committee to have his firm help Bobbi as far as Facebook updates, getting the word out as far as getting as many people to like our Facebook page as possible and really maximizing our social media.  The more people we can reach with our content the better.  We have the Conservator, we have emails and great communication through different partners, but Facebook and potentially a twitter account down the line just gives us more opportunities to get our content out to our various partners and stakeholders.  Do be looking as a board for an email from Brett on some very basic instructions on how to invite your friends and network that are on Facebook to join.  If anyone is interested in starting a Facebook or Twitter account Brett is willing to help with this as well.  Brett will be going to the state fair and will be attending the Ag Commissioner’s Luncheon on CACD’s behalf, along with CACD Director Jim Cecil.   Brett will also be attending the legislative BBQ put on by the Pueblo Chamber of Commerce tomorrow night.  This is a big event with congressmen, governors, legislators and lobbyist, so this is a good summer networking event.  Additionally, this time of the year we are watching the Interim Water Committee, we are keeping an ear to the ground for legislation that is coming up for the 2019 session.  We have an election coming up in 75 days.  Ballots will go out in approximately 47 days.  Brett’s job as a lobbyist is going around to fundraisers, getting to meet people and building relationships so we are ready to hit the ground in 2019 when the new legislators come in.  There could be 24 to 40 new legislators.  
If anyone has any feedback of any legislation or feedback on any of the races going on, please let Brett know.  He will send out an updated political assessment in the next few weeks.  There is one done after every fundraising report and there is another report due September 4th.  Also, September 5th is the Statutory deadline for the State of Colorado to approve or deny any of the initiatives that were turned in, so we will know by the first week of September for sure what is going to be on the ballot for the initiatives and then we will have some updated fundraising numbers on the top races in the state.  Brett will get this report updated to the board toward the end of the first week of September, or whenever the fundraising numbers are put up by the CO Secretary of State.
NACD Update-Gary Thrash/Bob Warner:
CACD Director Gary Thrash pointed out one highlight with the Farm Bill being negotiated with the House and the Senate; NACD has joined together with 150 farm and Ag business organizations that are appealing to the joint negotiators between the House and the Senate to get their work finished.  With the election coming up, who knows where that is going to be.  The Pacific SW Regional meeting is coming up September 17-20.  Gary has made his travel arrangements and one of the highlights of the meeting is there is going to be a panel discussion on state conservation support for the conservation districts in their state association.  This gets back to what Gary brought up to the legislative group about liability and health insurance for district employees.  They are looking at different state district models.  There is an NACD fall fundraising auction and they are looking for each state to provide an auction item.  Gary is open to suggestions.  He said Honeyville has always been a strong supporter and Gary could get a gift basket from them to take up if no one has any other ideas.  
Bob Warner said he always recommends something that is easily carried in a suitcase or that can be consumed on property.  Something that would not break or spill.  Gary asked Bobbi if he could submit for some reimbursements in advance.  Bobbi said yes.  Bob Warner asked everyone to mark their calendars for next February for the National Board meeting in San Antonio.  Board members will need to be there by the 2nd and the meeting runs through the 5th.  Next summer for the summer board meeting it will be in Santa Fe, NM and it will be combined with the SW/Pacific regional meeting, which can be more cost effective.  The meeting in Santa Fe will be August 1st through the 7th.  For non-board members it would be around the 2nd through the 6th and it will be held at the Drury Inn, one of the newer and nicer more modern hotels downtown Santa Fe.
Bobbi Ketels asked the board if they wanted to consider submitting any award nominees to NACD for the NACD Annual Meeting.  The deadline to submit is August 31st.  Just something to think about if we do want to submit we need to get this done right away.  
Financial Update – Bobbi Ketels:
CACD FINANCIALS: 7-31-18
Ending/Cleared Balance in Checking as of July 31st, $84,877.41  
Checks/Payments Cleared -$21,676.72, Deposits Cleared $14,636.75
 
Total Uncleared Transactions (Checks/Payments Only-No Pending Deposits) -$11,432.80 
Ending Register Balance as of July 31st, $73,444.61
New Transactions Aug 1-Aug 21
Checks/Payments -$14,529.54
Deposits/Credits $20,140.10
Ending register balance as of August 21st $79,055.17 
 
Reserve remains at $26,075.15 (remaining payback due to reserve total $15K)
NOI as of 07/31/18  $47,369.46
NOI as of 08/21/18  $52,980.02

Credit Card Ending Statement Balance as of 08/07/18 $3,030.98
Current Balance as of 8/21/18 $0.00
UARRP Activity for July 2018:  Total Transactions (3) $7,776.95 
CACD July Income Earned $448.85 (PD in August)

Total Income Earned YTD $1,855.89
 
Total District Dues Paid YTD $51,050.00
CACD Director George Fosha asked how long the UARRP contract extended.  Bobbi stated that we just entered into our 4-Yr renewal contract.  George asked for the amounts of the continued monitoring.  Bobbi said she would resend the entire renewal agreement to George for review. 
CACD Director Anthony Lobato made the motion to accept the financials as presented.  CACD VP Mike Cleary gave the second.  The motion to approve the CACD financials was passed unanimously.  
Envirothon-Anthony Lobato:

Anthony wanted to let the board know that a conference call has been scheduled with the West Greeley CD Board of Directors for this Friday at 10 AM.  Anthony knows they have a lot of questions and Anthony feels confident they can answer all the questions, but West Greeley may not want to host the Envirothon.  Anthony assured the board they would make Envirothon work another year one way or the other.   

Annual Meeting-Mike Cleary:
Mike stated that we had an annual meeting call a couple weeks back.  Mike asked Bobbi if the notes were updated from the last call to reflect the changes with Secretary Sonny Purdue not being able to confirm until 30 days out.  Bobbi said she would adjust the notes to reflect Secretary Purdue not being in the top lineup for the keynote, but we will fit him in if he is able to attend.  The scheduler for Under Secretary Bill Northey has not responded to us at all.  We have discussed other possibilities for the keynote as backups.  We do have Tracey Bentley locked in as a guest speaker and Mike will be speaking to Tracey within the next few weeks about a topic.  Mike reminded the board that Tracey was previously our lobbyist.  She is the API lobbyist for the state and Mike feels she will have plenty to discuss with this ballot initiative, of course it will all be after the fact, so we will see what she wants to address there.  Mike did make contact with Ted Kowalski with the Walton Foundation and he would like to be a speaker.  Mike talked to Scott and Bobbi about Ted making a good luncheon speaker.  He wants to talk about their Colorado River Initiatives.  Mike sent Ted a sponsor sheet as they would also like to be a sponsor, so Ted is on board and this gets us in the door with the Walton Foundation.  We are working on the matrix and also forced ranked a list of breakout sessions.  The line-up includes Greg Peterson with CAWA; possible topic would be a future with less water, Gretchen Rank from Mancos CD; topic about getting a mil levy approved, Doug Kemper with the Water Congress; pending invite & topic, Eric Glenn from the Cattlemen’s Ag Land Trust; pending invite with a possible topic on the future of ranching, Callie Hendrickson from White River CD; possible topic on the wild horse issue.  Discussion took place about a tag team Callie with Ken Morgan from DOW.  These are our top five ideas for the breakout sessions that we feel are pretty much set and will start scheduling these in unless people have other ones they would like us to address.  There are others on the third tier that we have not taken too far in discussion at this time.  Now is a good time to think about Corporate Sponsors.  Last year Mike was able to bring two to the meeting just through his personal contacts.  Mike asked the board to try to do the same this year and asked Bobbi to circulate the sponsor form to the board.  Mike also asked Bobbi to start making contact with all previous sponsors and exhibitors that have not yet been contacted or those who have already reached out to us this year to make sure they have all the needed forms.  Bobbi sent Mike the revised registration form to get it approved in order to send out the entire packet to all sponsors, including the flyer, sponsorship form and registration form.  Mike asked everyone again to please work on bringing sponsors and exhibitors to the annual meeting

Corporate Fundraising-Mike Cleary:
Mike had a very good meeting with Anadarko and we are definitely on their 2019 budget for our ask. Mike had a formal meeting with their Government Affairs Director, Kelsie Olson.  Mike asked for $10,000.00.  Mike framed it as a double-bladed sword, wanting to use the $10,000.00 to bring in districts who cannot afford to be full paying members.  CACD will subsidize their memberships where appropriate and then of course the money goes into the general fund anyway.  We are using the concept of reaching out to all of our districts and negotiating what they can pay and subsidizing the difference with these funds.  From that meeting Mike composed a letter to the three remaining oil companies that could not meet with him while he was at the CACD Face to Face meeting in Broomfield.  Mike will start making contact again after these three letters go out next week.  In addition, Mike has a letter composed to Vail Resorts and will send out again.  Mike hopes in the worst case CACD will receive lift tickets for the live auction.  Mike will copy Bobbi and Scott on the letters that go out.  He has the three oil companies that he already made contact with that he could not meet with, plus he has letters to send to four others where he knows people within these companies.  These letters will also go out next week.  
CACD Director Nick Charchalis had a question on attendance.  He has a couple of corporate people that he could maybe get to attend as an exhibitor or a sponsor and would like to give them an idea of exposure.  Mike asked Bobbi for last year’s numbers.  Bobbi stated that we did not quite hit two hundred with 20 to 30 NRCS folks in attendance.  Randy Randall confirmed this should be the same plan for this year.  CACD Director Jim Cecil stated to Nick that the one selling point is we have a lot of board members that represent people from all of our counties, so we have potential word of mouth.  For example, if Jim sees something like Dragon-Line from last year he will tell his board and it will spread out when they don’t necessarily have to be there, but we made a contact.  We have contact people from all over the state and numbers in attendance are not necessarily the driving force as it’s networking to get it out to the local people and that is who we are.  Nick agreed this was a great point with the 76 districts this is a lot of coverage.  
Miscellaneous:
Gary Thrash has to get off early so Bobbi asked Scott and the board to make a decision on the next BOD call date.  Everyone was in agreement to get back on track and keep the next date for September 12th.  Margaret Lenz also needs to get off early and wanted to bring up really quick the importance of the resource committees and to encourage everyone to try to get these positions filled with people from all watersheds that intend to be at the annual meeting.  Some watersheds have no representation in these resource committees at the meeting and if we want them to be effective we need involvement from all watersheds.  Scott agreed and stated that we had talked about this at the Face to Face meeting last month with the request for everyone to bring this up during their fall watershed meetings and to do everything possible to get these positions filled.  Bobbi stated that two folks had recently contacted her to drop off the resource committees.
Watershed Meetings-Bobbi Ketels:

Bobbi brought up with the approval from Randy one of the announcements Bobbi created was for the speakership program in attempt to get participation by spelling out more detail of what is included in the match agreement.  Bobbi asked Randy how far back we could go for any folks who might not have realized that their expenses were reimbursable.  Randy said there is only $600 not expended from last year so this would be the only funds available to work with for any backdated meeting expenses.  Bobbi discussed the continuation of updating a CACD report for each CACD Director to take to their upcoming watershed meetings where she would not be able to attend.  Mike gave a brief update of his watershed meeting that has already taken place and everyone else gave the dates of their upcoming watershed meeting for Bobbi to put on the calendar.

Conservator-Bobbi Ketels:
Bobbi stated that we do not have enough material for a summer issue.  Nick said he is still working on three possible articles, but with everything going on and the issues with the fires this has possibly made an impact on involvement for this issue.  
GMUG-Mike Cleary & Nick Charchalis:

Discussions and planning took place in regard to the drafting of the GMUG comment letter to be submitted by the CACD Board of Directors.  The due date is September 5th. 
President Updates:

President Scott Jones said the next CAWA meeting is set for September 10th and he will be attending.  Scott also reminded everyone that last year at the annual meeting it was voted to change the organization name, but that we have to vote to change our bylaws at our next annual meeting and the details of planning for this should be discussed during our next annual meeting committee call.  Scott stated again as a reminder to work hard to get volunteers to fill our resource committees during the upcoming watershed meetings.  These committees are the backbone of the resolution process.  Scott said it may seem overwhelming and people may be hesitant, but we can teach new committee members the entire process and help them out at the annual meeting.  George asked Bobbi to send out an updated resource committee list.  Brett stated that Margaret had a great idea with finding out who is going to the annual meeting and ask those people to volunteer.  He reiterated as Scott said, the process can seem intimidating, but once you get in the room there is plenty of help through the process.  Scott reminded everyone the next CACD call is scheduled for September 12th.  
 

Meeting adjourned at 9:17 AM.
                                                                                                               
Respectfully Submitted,
 
Bobbi Ketels
CACD Executive Director
